Progress Report

Sunanda Gandhi Memorial School

4/6/08

Greetings,

I am pleased to give our supporters an update on the progress that is being made on the Sunanda Gandhi Memorial School.

Through a variety of donors, we have raised $120,000 of our initial $230,000 goal. In looking at the current situation, we decided (contrary to our previous strategy) to purchase the land needed for the school before all of the project’s money had been raised.

Two years ago, the school was started by a dedicated group of volunteers in response to the needs of children in dire circumstances – many of them orphaned, or abandoned/dis-owned by parents for various reasons. These children had little hope for survival and were particularly vulnerable to child traffickers.

Since then, a small boarding school has been started (in rented quarters) and now serves 38 children (boy and girls), ranging in ages from 6 – 14. The children are given basic education (the 3 R’s), as well as customized learning, depending on their needs. The curriculum for the basic skills is fairly well set, while additional curriculum is being developed as we gain ongoing experience serving these children.

In addition, the children are housed, fed, and cared for by a small staff of volunteer teachers (who receive a nominal stipend), who share all duties related to the care and education of the children.

I was recently in India, and visited the school. The children appear to be doing well --- learning, and living a safe life!

As the children age, it is no longer possible to house them in shared quarters, and this is one reason for the expediting of the land purchase and construction of appropriate facilities.

We have located 4-5 acres of land (which will enable us to grow to meet our vision) and are approximately within 2 weeks of completing the purchase. Once the land is purchased, we will build a couple of units of classroom/dormitories as well as the needed kitchen and bathroom facilities. Work on the community garden will also be underway.

For current operations, I have agreed to personally fund, for one year, the 20,000 rupees (~$600) a month that is required to keep the school in operation. This funding pays for the rent, nominal salaries for 6 teachers, administrative expenses, and supplies. In addition, we have been receiving generous in-kind donations of food from supportive local organizations.

Once we have the basic school in place, we will then turn our thoughts to the economic development component of the school, in order to enable village self-sufficiency.

Thank you for all your support. We have recently produced a beautiful DVD that explains our project, much of it through the eyes of the children involved. We will be posting this video on the internet soon, but if you would like a copy sooner, please feel free to contact our Global Giving Project Manager, Barbara Gee at barbgee@alum.mit.edu.

Respectfully Submitted,

Arun Gandhi

Founder, MK Gandhi Institute for Nonviolence

